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January 11, 2011

Governor Christine Gregoire

Legislative Building, 1st Floor
PO Box 40002

Olympia, WA 98504

Dear Governor Gregoire, Lt. Gov. Brad Owen, Speaker Frank Chopp, Senate Majority Leader Lisa Brown, Senate Republican Leader Mike Hewitt, and Republican House Leader Richard Debolt,

Over the past several years, the Washington Fire Chiefs Association, in conjunction with a stakeholder group consisting of the Department of Ecology, the Washington State Patrol Fire Marshal’s office, Washington Association of Police and Sheriffs, Washington State Military Department, and the Washington State Emergency Management Association, has pursued legislation to implement and fund a statewide Chemical Biological Radioactive Nuclear Explosive (CBRNE) response program.  This program is designed to respond to major, catastrophic disasters that the typical first-responder is not prepared to address.  These catastrophic disasters include a major earthquake, a nuclear or biological incident, a terrorist attack, and/or major chemical spill.

Several versions of enabling and funding legislation have been introduced in recent years, as the legislature has recognized the importance of this program.  Unfortunately, due largely to budget constraints, the program has yet to be implemented or funded.  

Recognizing the budget constraints and economic hardships with which Washington State is currently faced, and despite the critical nature of this program, the CBRNE stakeholder group does NOT intend to push for legislation seeking implementation or funding during the 2011 session.  Although all parties appreciate the urgent need for this program, we understand that funding new programs such as this is unlikely in the coming legislative session.

While no legislation will be sought during the 2011 session, we do ask for your continued leadership on this issue.  The CBRNE stakeholder group pledges itself to continuing to pursue alternative means of implementing this program, and we look forward to continuing to work with you and other legislative leaders on this most important program.

Thank you for your ongoing support of the CBRNE response program.  Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or concerns you may have.

Sincerely,
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